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Angelus Letter

1 October 2020

Thursday of the Twenty-Sixth Week in Ordinary Time

St. Therese of the Child of Jesus

 
Dear Parish Family,

WHAT YOU NEED TO KNOW FOR THIS WEEKEND
Friday            Mass                          8AM*                        Fr. Simone
                       Confessions             4 to 5PM*                 
Saturday        Mass                         8AM*                         Fr. Simone
                       Confessions             9:30 to 10AM*
                       Vigil Mass                 4:30**                        Fr. Valencheck
Sunday          Mass                          9AM*                        Fr. Valencheck
                       Mass                          11AM*                       Fr. Simone
                       Mass                          1PM*                         Fr. Justin OSB
 
* Masks are required.
**At the 4:30 Mass, with permission from the diocese, there is an absolute requirement for masks to be worn.
 
SOME UP COMING EVENTS
 
LIFE CHAIN THIS SUNDAY: We will be participating in Life Chain this Sunday, October 4th after the 11AM and 1PM Masses. All that is asked of you is to stand along our sidewalk and pray and, if you desire and are willing, to hold a sign that will be provided. Come for an hour or for as long as you can. Use this opportunity so that someday you will be able to look back and say that you did something to protect our most vulnerable fellow human beings in a difficult time in history.

THEOLOGY OF THE BODY CLEVELAND: TOB: CLE is asking you to pray a rosary on October 7th for the intention of family, marriage and Theology of the Body Cleveland. You can join them on Facebook Live at TOBCLE or just pray a rosary on this day for these intentions. 

https://www.facebook.com/tobcle
ROSARY RALLY OCTOBER 11TH: Meet in the church on Sunday, October 11th at 3PM for a holy hour followed by a procession around our property reciting the rosary. Just show up with your rosary! If you don’t have a rosary, there are free ones available under the St. Patrick statue in the front left side of the church. Public prayer is a powerful witness and you are needed to make a public statement of faith.

BISHOP MALESIC’S LETTER CONCERNING THE PRESIDENTIAL ELECTION
 
Our new bishop has composed a letter concerning certain issues that he and I hope that you will take into consideration when discerning how you vote.  This letter can be viewed on our parish website at https://www.stsebastian.org/news/letter-bishop-malesic-regarding-upcoming-election
It will also be in the bulletin and copies available in the church. Please keep our new bishop in your prayers.

READINGS FOR MASS
 
MISSALETTES: Soon we will be getting rid of the missalettes in the back of the church. If you would like a copy to take home, please take one soon!

EXTRAORDINARY FORM READINGS: A request was brought up at parish council to print the Sunday readings from the Extraordinary Form Mass as the other Masses are listed. Good thought! The reason that they haven’t been printed thus far is because we don’t handle that part of the bulletin. That section is filled in for us at the printer. We will look into how we might accomplish this. It might have to be in a different section. Thanks for the wakeup call.

HUGE THANK YOU
 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank Mr. Michael Bedell who has served as president of our St. Vincent de Paul Society for the past thirteen years.  This role is a huge task and of monumental help to the parish. It is the primary way that we assist those who come to the parish in need. You provide the funding through envelopes, through donations in the Poor Box and through your gifts that are mailed in. The SVdP Society meets with those in need, helps determine what assistance would be best and most importantly, tries to help them be self-sustaining in the future. I can’t express how important this work is.

There are two things you can do if you would like to honor Mike for his years of faithful service to the parish and those in need within our parish boundaries. The first is to say a prayer for him and our SVdP chapter. The second is to consider joining the SVdP Society. They work so quietly that it is difficult to get word out when they need new members. They really could use a couple of new members. For information or to consider joining, please call Bernie Smith at (330) 807-0135.

Another thank you goes out to Mr. Bernard Smith. He is our president of SVdP. In Addition, Bernie has been our president of our Catholic Charities Campaign, the organization that takes care of those in need across the entire diocese, for many years. Now that he is taking on this new role, we will need a new person in the role for Catholic Charities. For more information, please call Bernie at (330) 807-0135 or me at the rectory. Please keep all the people who do charitable work at our parish in your prayers.

DOCUMENTARY
 
I recommend to you the documentary, “The Social Dilemma.” Although a purely secular production, it gives you an insight of what the Church faces and why it is so difficult for families to cope with and regulate social media. 

PRAYERS FOR THE SICK
Please keep all of our sick and distressed in your prayers:

The Caufield Family, Regina Buhalak, Paul Carr, Barbara Crawford, Rita Cummings, Anthony D’Attoma, Carolyn Jeske, Kimberly Jesser, Kathy Johnson, Chuck Kastor, Stan Kennedy, Jean Labate, Don Matis, Betty O’Hara. Pamela Oliver, Terry Peacock, Keith Pecek, Sue Prexta, Logan Rice, Frank and Nancy Ropchock, Nancy Rosche, John Schultz, Cory Schulz, Marilyn Spallino, & Marie White.

 
 
God bless you,

Fr. Valencheck.

St. Sebastian, pray for us.

St. Therese, pray for us.

